
December 16, 2024  

Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education:  

Personnel:  

Archery has added Jody Richmond as an assistant coach 

Basketball has added Brandon Fisher to the coaching staff. 

Wrestling has added Jackson Hogg and Weston Melton 

Swimming has added Ben Dempsey and Danielle Murphy 

Facilities:  

Fan suggestions for the gym to work on to provide safer experience for our guests. The new painting of the 
upstairs seating has created a visual issue for people descending. Working with maintenance to remedy 
the issue. 

Sports Information:  

HCHS has wrapped up the Fall Sports Season. 
Boys Soccer finished year in the 2nd round of the state tournament. We hosted both rounds and with 
average attendance of 675 people. 
Girls Soccer finished year in the regional championship. Another excellent season for the ladies. 
Cross Country qualified 1 male and 1 female for the state meet. 
Girls Golf finished 2nd in the region and had a great showing at the 1st round of state. No one advanced 
beyond that round. 
Band had a great showing with a 3rd place finish in Ohio for their final marching contest. 
Winter sports have started and our students and coaches are several weeks into play. 
Dance and Cheer travel December 17th and 18th for their state competition at George Rodgers Clark HS. 
Boys Basketball will be hosting their Winter Classic the weekend after Christmas.  
Girls Basketball is playing well and will be on the road to several tournaments over winter break. 
Wrestling and Archery will be hosting events this month. 
 

HCHS had their KHSAA Title IX revisit. Mr. Gary Lawson was on campus all day the 10th of December 
reviewing our facilities and records to make sure we are working within the federal regulations. We should 
receive the report in 5 to 6 weeks. His initial unofficial response was that we are doing excellent and 
should be very proud of committee and all the work that has gone into the sports facilities and benefits for 
students. 

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Nathan Grace  
HCHS Director of Athletics and Activities  

 


